## Fox Hills Elementary SCC meeting

## April 8, 2021 9:15 AM over Zoom

In attendance: Council members: Teri Daynes, Kylie Jones, Diana Payne, Becky West, Vanessa Park Members excused: Amber Elliott and Jamie Taylor Others in attendance: Brenda Shamo

Approved minutes from March – testing will be throughout April

Motion was made to cancel the May meeting – approved unanimously

2020-2021 Land Trust plan update – Although the handbook says spending must be done by April 30 and hourly employees must be paid by May 28 – the last week of school we will need to pay our paras because they will be helping the teachers move classrooms. Since  $3^{rd}$  grade is moving in and  $6^{th}$  grade is leaving there will be a lot of teachers moving their classrooms.

Continual School Improvement plan: This is due June 18<sup>th</sup>. It was decided that ESSER will pay for the social worker, TSSA was cut from \$110,000 to \$40,000. Land trust will pay for paras. This plan puts everything together in one and helps it all be one plan with the same goals.

Safe walking routes – We are still struggling on how to best cross the kids from the Dixie Drive area. Kylie and Teri will attend the meeting on May 11<sup>th</sup> to clarify our concerns and needs to make sure there are sidewalks and a safe place to have a crossing guard for those kids. We did turn in our plan on April 5<sup>th</sup>.

2021-2022 vacancies – Amber and Vanessa's terms are up so we have 2, possibly 3 openings for parents. Diana Payne's term is up too so that will need to be filled. These need to be posted by May 15 and Kylie will get all of the paperwork ready for that to happen. School registration will be online and in-person like last year. Teri will find out if we can post the application with some information online with the registration papers.

Thank you to all who have served on the SCC this year – the next meeting will probably be in Sept.

Meeting adjourned 9:45 AM